MINUTES

WYOMING COMMUNITY COLLEGE COMMISSION MEETING
June 1, 2016

Casper College
Casper, Wyoming

The June 1, 2016 regular Commission meeting was called to order by Commission Chair Saundra Meyer
at Casper College, Casper, Wyoming at 8:40 a.m.

Commissioners present: Commissioners Larry Atwell, Charlene Bodine, Bruce Brown, Katherine
Dooley, Sherri Lovercheck, Saundra Meyer and Wendy Sweeny.

Commission staff present: Executive Director Jim Rose, Deputy Director and Chief Financial Officer
Matt Petry, Programs Team Leader Joe McCann, Fiscal Team Leader Larry Buchholtz and
Administrative Services Manager Claire Smith.

A roll call was taken. A quorum was present. Due notice had been published. Commissioner Meyer
asked for introductions.

Motion: Commissioner Sweeny moved and Commissioner Lovercheck seconded a motion to approve the
agenda. Motion passed unanimously.

CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS

Motion: Commissioner Bodine moved and Commissioner Dooley seconded a motion to approve the
minutes of the April 22, 2016 commission meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

ORGANIZATIONS AND ALLIANCES

1. WY Association of Community College Trustees (WACCT): WACCT President Walt Wragge said the
names of WACCT award winners Troy Miller NWCCD) and John Patrick (EWC) have been forwarded
to ACCT for the regional competition. Erin Taylor Executive Director said they will be discussing the
FY17 budget, programming and the annual Executive Director review at their WACCT meeting. The fall
summit will be in Laramie on October 20th and 21st. The date for the WACCT awards and legislative
session has been moved to February 8, 2017 in Cheyenne. Commissioner Meyer complimented Erin on
her work during the 2016 legislative session.

2. Wyoming Department of Education (WDE): Chief Academic Officer Brent Bacon said they will meet
with the Joint Education Interim Committee in June in collaboration with Dr. Rose, Department of
Workforce Services (DWS) and the University of Wyoming (UW). Science standards are out for
comment for another 45 days. They are doing surveys of schools around the state to find out their needs
concerning technology and digital learning. They are working on a program similar to WYCLASS to
replace their on-line registration system. The new Chief Policy Officer will be Lisa Weigel, who is
currently the Director of Individualized Learning. There will be a professional development opportunity
at the STEM conference in Rock Springs Aug 1-3. Mr. Bacon asked for information on any other K-12 or
















